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ATTLEBOROUGH TOWN COUNCIL 

Town Hall, Queens Square, Attleborough, Norfolk, NR17 2AF 
Tel:  01953 456194 - email:enquiries@attleboroughtc.org.uk 

  
ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEE 

Minutes of the meeting of the Environment Committee 
Held on Monday, 21 November 2016 at 6.00pm in the Town Hall 

 
 
Present: 

Cllr T Crouch – presiding  
Cllr J Burton Cllr V Dale  Cllr T Taylor   
Cllr S Taylor  Cllr G Ellis 

In attendance – Gina Lopes – Clerk to Attleborough Town Council 
Sarah Watts – Office Assistant 
 Trisha Drewery (minute taker) 

7 x public 
 
 
57.16) Apologies for absence 
None as all members present but apologies were noted from Tiffany Bentley, 
Breckland Council Licensing department 
 
58.16) Declarations of Interest in items below 
a) To receive and consider declarations of interest –  
Cllr S Taylor: - Premises Licence Renewal - Licence Holder and Daughter of 
previous DPS. 
Cllr T Taylor: - Premises Licence Renewal - Local Publican’s Daughter and 
Granddaughter of previous DPS. 
b) To receive and consider any requests for dispensation of Disclosable 
Pecuniary Interest – None. 
 
59.16) Public Participation 
On the motion of Cllr V Dale, seconded by Cllr J Burton, it was  
RESOLVED to allow Mr Adam Cossey, Bar 33 and Chair of the Carnival Committee 
and current licence holder (DPS) and Mr Sam Aghabi, Secretary of the Carnival 
Committee, to participate in the meeting  
 
60.16) Minutes of the Environment Committee meeting held on 17 October 
2016 
Noted the minutes of the Environment Committee meeting held on 17 October 2016. 
 
61.16) Recreation Road Premises Licence 
a) Premises Licence renewal –  
(Cllr S Taylor and Cllr T Taylor left the meeting during this Item) 
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Mr Andrew Grimley, Environmental Health Officer from Breckland District Council 
was in attendance and informed the Council that he had received some complaints 
regarding the Summer Carnival held at the Recreation Ground.   
Main concerns were regarding noise levels from the tannoy system, the loud level of 
music and the noise from the running of generators.   
Mr Grimely stated that he had received a petition from 6 members of the Public.  The 
Clerk advised she was unaware of this petition, however, there had been a great 
deal of liaison between the Breckland licensing team and the Council staff.  Mr 
Aghabi was also surprised by this information and had no previous knowledge of the 
petition and this was reiterated by Mr Cossey and council members.  Mr Aghabi and 
Mr Cossey stated that they would take the concerns to the Carnival Committee for 
consideration at future events.  
Following a short discussion; it was felt that an informal meeting take place with Mr 
Aghabi, Mr Cossey, Cllr Dale, Cllr Burton, Mr Grimley and a member of the 
Breckland Council Licensing Team to answer any queries to take this forward as no 
one from the Licensing Team had been available at this meeting. 
RESOLVED that the Clerk would arrange the informal meeting as discussed 
 
ACTION: CLERK/JB/VD 
 
 
 
The meeting closed at 6.30pm 


